
NOVEMBER 2014 

HOLMPTON VILLAGE NEWSLETTER 
If you have any items or advertisements for the monthly newsletter please forward by the 12th to Lesley Hodgson ei-
ther by e mail (ljhodgson@live.co.uk) or by hand to Chapelgarth, Out Newton Road, Holmpton. Tel.No. 630473 

 

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY—9TH November 2014 

 

As we all know, this year marks the 100th anniversary of the beginning of the 
First World War—”the war to end all wars”. In order to mark the occasion the 
Parish Council  suggested that a service be held in the church. As we have 
no permanent vicar at the moment, Mike Cox, in his role as Methodist Lay 
Preacher, has kindly agreed to take the service for us. The content is taken 
from the Royal British Legion’s suggested  service and will involve members 
of the village taking part. The two minute silence will be a key part of the 
morning when candles will be lit, after which the congregation will lay 

wreaths or poppies at the airmen’s memorial outside should they wish to.  

It would be lovely to see as many people as possible in the church to share 

our tribute to the fallen. 

The service will begin at 10.40am on November 9th in the Church. 

HARVEST THANKSGIVING AND AUCTION. 

The recent Harvest Auction held in the George and Dragon raised £660 for St Nicholas 
Church. The Church Wardens would like to thank everyone who helped with decoration the 
church—it looked great. Thanks also to the George and Dragon for hosting the event and Phil 
Pannett for doing a great job as auctioneer. Many thanks to everyone who gave generously of 
fruit, cakes, preserves etc. and to all those who helped in any way. A special thank you to 
Dorothy who raised £235 from the sale of her home made preserves. 

Keeping the church running costs £250 per month so your help raising £660 at this event will 
go a long way towards keeping the church going.   Many thanks. 



 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY. 

 

VICTORIAN CHRISTMAS MARKET 
 

Sunday 16th November 
In the Village Hall 

 
10.00AM TO 1.00PM 

All stalls are now fully booked. 
 

Christmas crafts, Preserves, Cake stall , Wood Turning 
Tombola and Refreshments plus many more.... 

  
———————————————————————————- 

 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE 
HOLMPTON VILLAGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION. 

 
On Wednesday 29th October at 7.30pm. 

All villagers welcome. 
 

————————————————————————— 
 
 
 

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY SERVICE 
 

On November 9th at 10.40am 
In St Nicholas Church 

 
All Welcome 

 
 

SITUATION VACANT 

Do you have a few spare hours—would you like to help your village? 

The parish council are urgently in need of a Clerk to the Council.  

For job description and details of remuneration please contact Lesley 

Hodgson on 630473/07715114457 for information. 



 

Parish Councillor                                  Contact Information 

 

Andrew Wilkin (Chair)                         andrewwilkin@hotmail.co.uk 

Lesley Hodgson  (Vice Chair)                      ljhodgson@live.co.uk 

Phil Pannett                                           Phil@neoeon.com 

Pat Leckonby                                          patleckonby369@btinternet.com 

Chris Leckonby                                          chris@cleckonby.orangehome.co.uk 

Rob Dawson                                          d4wdec@aol.coeptemberm 

Sue Pilkington                                           Sue.pilkington@rocketthouse.co.uk 

                          

Holmpton Parish Council  
 

The  October  Parish Council  Meeting was held on the 7th in the Village Hall. 
The proposal to hold a Remembrance Service in the church is to go ahead with 
Mike Cox taking the service. 
As both candidates for the post of Parish Clerk have withdrawn, it was agreed to 
advertise the post again in the Gazette and the newsletter. 
Designs for the new war memorial were discussed by the council members present 
and one design was selected. Lesley Hodgson will contact Scott Hamilton, the 
Head of Art at Withernsea High School, who will be in charge of the construction of 
the memorial  which will be made by students of the school. 
The next meeting will be on the 4th November at 7.30pm. If you have any items 
you wish to raise please contact a member of the Parish Council or come along to 
the meeting. 

MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING. 

 

Pat and Julie would like to say a big Thank You 
to everyone who supported their recent Macmil-
lan Coffee Morning.  

Thanks to all those who sent money, donations, 
cakes etc for the stalls as well as those who at-
tended. 

With your help £386 was raised for the charity. 

Car Boot Sale. 

Despite some rain at first, the final car boot sale of the 
year went pretty well and raised a  

further £335. That makes a total of £1545 raised over 
the four sales during the year. 

Many thanks to all the people who gave up their morn-
ing to help and to Mick Lenney for the free use of the 
land. 

 

See you next year!!!! 



BINS WILL NOW BE COLLECTED 

FORTNIGHTLY AS FOLLOWS: 

 

GREEN—7TH & 21ST NOVEMBER 

BLUE—31ST OCTOBER 

14TH/28TH NOVEMBER 

BROWN-  6TH & 20TH 

NOVEMBER 

ST NICHOLAS CHURCH 

HOLMPTON. 

Sunday services are held on the 
fourth Sunday of each month  

at 8.30am 

 

CAKE DECORATING WORKSHOP 
 

 

The next workshop will be on the 5th November at  
1—3pm. 

There will be a three week course for Christmas Icing 
and Decorating on the 19th/26th November and 3rd 

December. 
 For information or to book a place ring Helen Dry on 

01964 671764. 

 

PATCHWORK/CRAFT CLASSES 

 EVERY THURSDAY 1.30—3.30p 

MOBILE LIBRARY. 

The Library van will  be in the village  
on alternate  Fridays at 1.50pm to 
2.15pm. 

 

31st October, 14th and 28th November 

(same as Blue Bin Day!!) 

 

WHIST DRIVES  ARE  ON THE 2ND AND 5TH FRI-
DAY IN THE MONTH. 

 

 14th November  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
CALLING ALL BUDDING ARTISTS!! 

The next  Art course begins  on 20th Oc-
tober  at 1pm. £40 for 6 week course. 

Beginners to experienced artists are 
welcomed.  

The tutor will be Diane Rotherforth. 

 

100 Club Winning Numbers 

September 2014 

1st Prize £25—14 

2ns Prize £10—30 

3rd Prizes £5—91 & 107 


